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President’s Message 
 

Sylvia Juarez 
2021-2022 President 

syl_juarez@hotmail.com 
wtparalegalassociation@gmail.com 

 

 
 

 

Members –  
 
As I sit here thinking about this past year as I started my term as President, I saw the beautiful colors as 
the picture above, but also the winding trail, wondering how or where it would end. Well wonder no 
more, as this is my final message as your President. I want to thank you all for making it a successful 
year. My officers were a tremendous help and you as members attending our CLE meetings, seminars, 
and other events make me smile. 
 
We had a great year by putting on two seminars, recognizing a Paralegal of the Year, making 
changes and awarding a scholarship to an SPC student, and attending social events. Know that this 
organization is a great one, but it takes your involvement to make it happen! I hope you will consider 
running for an office, as this will help you learn more about what we stand for and you will see the 
reward for yourself. You know what your talents are and we are always here to help. We will never 
leave you standing alone. I encourage you to invite your co-workers to join and become members.  
 
As we continue to learn how to live with a pandemic, but also care for each other to make this a better 
world. Be kind, as you never know what the other person is facing. 
 
Our next event will be the recognition of Paralegal of the Year and I hope you will submit a nomination 
to a deserving candidate, it could even be you! The new coming year also means we will be in 
existence 40 years! Not Over the Hill, but getting better. 
 
With sincere appreciation, I remain very truly yours, 
 

Sylvia Juarez 

 

mailto:syl_juarez@hotmail.com
mailto:wtparalegalassociation@gmail.com
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First Vice-President’s Report 
Elma Moreno 
 
West Texas Paralegal Association Executive Committee is always looking forward 
to our Fall seminar!   We invite you to come and join us on Saturday, August 27th, 
beginning with registration, coffee and morning pastries, at 8:30 a.m. at Texas Tech 
University School of Law, 3311 18th Street, Room 202.  We have a great line-up of 
speakers as you can see from the flyer included in this edition.  Where else can you 
find 3 hours of CLE for a very low price?  Two (2) hours of substantive CLE and one 
(1) hour of legal ethics have been approved by NALA (National Association of 
Legal Assistants).  Take advantage of early registration fees and send in your 
registration form and fees on or before August 25th.  We will have door prizes 
throughout the seminar so don’t miss out!   
 
Please make plans to attend seminar and stay for a very short membership meeting 
afterwards.  We will have officer elections and installation of new officers as well!  
If you have any questions or need additional information, please call me at (806) 
834-8793 or email elma.moreno@ttu.edu. 
 

ELECTIONS 
 
The following persons have accepted their nomination: 
 
Pres Elect – Bill Crist 
Treasurer - Renee Hucks 
Secretary - Ella Reyna 
1st VP (Education) - Sylvia Juarez 
2nd VP (Membership) - Alisha Zamora 

Nominations can also be made from the floor. 

Elections are scheduled to be conducted at 

following the Fall Seminar. 

Jolinda Westerberg, MPA, CP is the incoming President. 

 

WELCOME OUR NEW MEMBERS FOR 2021-2022 

Ella Reyna 

Alisha Zamora 

Bill Crist 

mailto:elma.moreno@ttu.edu
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MUSINGS & PONDERINGS 
 

By:  Renee Hucks 

 

 

I have quite a few elderly clients.  I love them dearly and my heart goes out to them.  But so often 

what they really need, more than anything else, is just a friendly ear to listen to them and share a 

story or two.  As they age, their children and grandchildren understandably get busy with their 

own lives and all too often our elderly are just forgotten.  They sit and wait, hoping someone will 

call them or drop by.  As their mobility decreases, and their friends age and die, they are just left 

with fewer and fewer personal connections.   

 

But they tell the best stories!  And their faces just light up with joy while telling those stories.  And 

I love seeing the joy on their face and I love being the one who gets to hear these joyous stories.   

 

So, take just a few extra minutes the 

next time you speak with an elderly 

person.  It may brighten both your 

days! 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 
DUE 

OCTOBER 1, 2022 
 

Get yours in today! 
Need the form? 

https://westtexasparalegalassociation.org/membership 
  

https://westtexasparalegalassociation.org/membership


August 2022  Page 7 

 

  



August 2022  Page 8 

 

 

  



August 2022  Page 9 

 

 

 

September 28-30, 2022 

Sheraton Fort Worth Downtown Hotel, Fort Worth, TX 

To reserve a guest room, either CALL the hotel directly (817) 806-3757 and mention TAPS 2022 
Paralegal Division to get the blocked rate.   

To book online go to:  TAPS 2022-Sheraton. 

Guest room rate is $135.00 for single/double. 

Reservation deadline for hotel rooms is September 12, 2022. 

Negotiated daily parking rate – $30 per night and $20 daily. 

JOIN US FOR THREE DAYS OF CLE, NETWORKING AND ENTERTAINMENT! 

  NETWORK WITH PARALEGALS FROM ACROSS THE STATE   

  EARN UP TO 13 HOURS OF CLE   

  EXPERIENCE CAREER ADVANCEMENT THROUGH EDUCATION   

  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT OPPORTUNITIES   

  VISIT THE EXHIBIT HALL AND MEET TOP VENDORS IN THE LEGAL FIELD   

  WEDNESDAY WELCOME SOCIAL, THURSDAY NETWORKING SOCIAL, AND FRIDAY ANNUAL 

MEETING LUNCHEON   

 SEE OUR SPEAKER LINE UP 

THE SPEAKER LINE UP IS SUBJECT TO CHANGE 

REGISTRATION OPTIONS 

FULL REGISTRATION — PRICE INCLUDES THREE DAYS OF CLE, SPEAKER MATERIALS (via conference 

App), SOCIALS, AND THE FRIDAY ATTENDEES’ LUNCHEON. 
AS AN ATTENDEE YOU CAN ATTEND ANY SESSION DURING THE THREE DAYS OF THE SEMINAR, YOU PICK 
AND CHOOSE THE SESSIONS YOU WANT TO ATTEND. 

ONE-DAY REGISTRATION — PRICE INCLUDES ONE DAY OF CLE AND SEMINAR MATERIALS (SOCIALS AND 
FRIDAY LUNCHEON AT AN ADDITIONAL PRICE). 
AS A ONE-DAY ATTENDEE, YOU CAN ATTEND ANY SESSION YOU CHOOSE DURING THE DAY YOU 

REGISTER TO ATTEND. 

Register Online Online Registration will end on September 19, 2022 

  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Femail.mailgun.txpd.org%2Fc%2FeJxNj7FuxCAQRL8GukOwwPpcUJwUXdoof4DD-g6dAQtjO_n7kC7SFG-eNMWQU4hSoTIWeHAwGCTi0YEEkFcl1WitkUKC1YPS84QmGHmdmJHJx-WxZ9G-1yBKffCnM_Mkh0H72c7eKwmIOpjRBjsiTZoUX9yztXVj-sbg3nOep0i-1lhaE18ldUUH5XaptFE9fIslb13-q5cl5pdIkel7DEy_KTRGA-oBUAEDfNFPt--fH539unbu4-NvxKujJXmRSqVc-oPWdkFh_wXe1U8K&data=05%7C01%7Celma.moreno%40ttu.edu%7C7d896c6b17ba416ab8a908da7b0a9053%7C178a51bf8b2049ffb65556245d5c173c%7C0%7C0%7C637957582553166392%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=UYrLxhjvG5MLyAkq4ZsRQT9cjJsQEXCaGmTsumDr7Z4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Femail.mailgun.txpd.org%2Fc%2FeJw1jkEKwjAQRU_T7BJm0jS2iyzcuHIhVA-QNFMttkmoKXp8U1AYmPf5zPDIoNaAGlUjmTfyoDQRm4wEKaFFwK5pFAiQTX3AenRaeQWtqxQsdprvWxD5k7yI6509jHad7CygB0TtnPbDWONgy8fRoVOWzeaRc3pV9bGSpzL_24LvxIcYMoVcwpbmaP2r0O5RFrQ_5tfjped9IvuklZ-nQPyW-N4IaAWCSH5kq6F5sWKJK4VYVHPeBPntC3WpRO4&data=05%7C01%7Celma.moreno%40ttu.edu%7C7d896c6b17ba416ab8a908da7b0a9053%7C178a51bf8b2049ffb65556245d5c173c%7C0%7C0%7C637957582553166392%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gF5wC0oDW3XB%2BU1JK7rOGYlGL7mg7v7FBKSLKqn80RY%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Femail.mailgun.txpd.org%2Fc%2FeJw1jTsOgzAQBU-Du1i76y-FC5rcw-DlI2GMwEg5fpwi0hQzxdPjgNYCWtSGRArktGUWWyAgAo-AvTEaJJBRDtU8Wp00-LHTkOO2L88h6-dMslyLWAMxKRdxmlyKSkOkCXxqRdj7cUYv9rDWet6dGjp6N_7bn8bzfq0lc3NxBd5zlLlcfJT2VesjOT1f4n0ynw&data=05%7C01%7Celma.moreno%40ttu.edu%7C7d896c6b17ba416ab8a908da7b0a9053%7C178a51bf8b2049ffb65556245d5c173c%7C0%7C0%7C637957582553166392%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=HMu5onQi6xEUmvLNBmoJ6Xsy0n6iok61dfJpg6B1%2BoU%3D&reserved=0


August 2022  Page 10 

 

 

SUSTAINING MEMBERS!!! 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Steve Payton, CLVS, M.Photog., Cr, MEI  

Signature Productions, Ltd.  

5331 85th  

Lubbock, TX 79424  

Office (806) 744-6288  

Cell (806) 781-6288  

Fax (806) 798-6288  

steve-payton@sbcglobal.net 

 
 

 

 
 

Materials for publication can be 
submitted to Lola Smith-Gentry 
West Texas Paralegal Association 
Lexicon/Newsletter 
5521 48th Street 
Lubbock, TX 79414 or 
by email to  
dldjgen355@aol.com 
or 
lgentry@hkwwlaw.com 
 

This newsletter is being sent by email 
to anyone with a current email 
address on 
the roster.  
 

The Lexicon is published bimonthly 
by the West Texas Paralegal Association 
and is devoted to promote and educate 
about the legal assistant profession. 
Opinions that are expressed in this 
material are those of the authors and do 
not 
necessarily represent the views of the  
West Texas Paralegal Association. 
 

 
 

Any attorney, law firm, business, corporation, school or educator who 

supports the paralegal profession and the goals, objectives, and 

programs of this Association may become a sustaining Member of the 

Association upon approval by the Membership Committee. 

mailto:dldjgen355@aol.com
mailto:lgentry@hkwwlaw.com
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OFFICERS and COMMITTEE CHAIRS 

2021 - 2022 
 

 

President and Webmaster  
Sylvia Juarez 

City of Lubbock 

syl_juarez@hotmail.com 

 

President-Elect  
Jolinda Westerberg, MPA, CP 

TTU Institutional Advancement Legal Services 

jolinda.westerberg@ttu.edu 

 

First Vice-President 

Legal Education Committee Chair 
Elma Moreno 

Texas Tech University School of Law 

elma.moreno@ttu.edu 

 

Second Vice-President  

Membership Chair  
Madison Coffin 

Crenshaw, Dupree & Milam 

mcoffin@cdmlaw.com  

 

Secretary 
Cheryl Price 

Law Offices of James M. Moore 

cherylprice42@yahoo.com 

 

Treasurer 
Renee Hucks 

Field, Manning, Stone, Hawthorne & Aycock, PC 

rhucks@lubbocklawfirm.com 

 

NALA Liaison 

Rhonda Rogers 

Employer 

sregoradnohr@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

August 27, 2022 

BOARD MEETING 

October 5, 2022 

Zoom at Noon 

mailto:syl_juarez@hotmail.com
mailto:jolinda.westerberg@ttu.edu
mailto:adarland@mcjllp.com
mailto:mcoffin@cdmlaw.com
mailto:cherylprice42@yahoo.com
mailto:rhucks@lubbocklawfirm.com
mailto:sregoradnohr@gmail.com

